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  ALL ABOUT CLEEVE COMMITTEE

Denis Burn Chair Denis.Burn@bristol.ac.uk
Hilary Perry Editor hilary562000@gmail.com
Diana Cook Secretary 834621
Steve Molloy Distribution 834412
Elizabeth Vaughan Treasurer e.m.vaughan@icloud.com 07787 781716
Pauline Leverett Graphics 833648
Sarah Cush Member 832059

We are grateful to the volunteers who walk the village monthly to deliver your free copy
Please note articles submitted by individuals do not necessarily represent the views of All About
Cleeve. A full copy of our editorial DISCLAIMER / Committee minutes are available from the Secretary.

CHAIR’S WELCOME

A sunny and dry start to the summer (how different from last year!) has been good
for cricket and tennis players in Cleeve and we have some news from them in this
edition of AAC. Over the past month we have had the chance to enjoy the talents of
many different artists involved in North Somerset Arts Week and we have celebrated
VE day.  With that era in mind, AAC has a short article about the founding of Cleeve
Women's Institute in 1937 complete with a picture of the event and a chance for
long-term residents of Cleeve to spot faces from the past.  We also have a call for
volunteers to help with work at Goblin Combe Lodge but notice is short - it's on 2
June.  As ever, lots going on in Cleeve.  Be sure to keep us posted about events and
activities that others in Cleeve would like to hear about.

Denis Burn
Chair

GEORGE STRINGER

After 23 years on Cleeve Parish Council and having reached the age of 80 George
Stringer has retired from the Parish Council.  He has lived in Cleeve and Yatton since
1968 and first joined Yatton Parish Council in 1970.  At the election that year George
had exactly the same number of votes as another candidate so the decision was
based on the toss of a coin, and George won. He worked for many years for the
railways and the Parish Council has benefitted from his interest and enthusiasm for
public transport. He has been a constant and committed advocate for the people of
Cleeve.

Denis Burn

CONGRESBURY SINGERS

"Music Inspired by Folksong" Concert June 28 at 7.30pm at the  War Memorial  Hall
Congresbury. £12 inc refreshments- tickets from PO, &n Re-Store Congresbury or
on the door.

Carol Bacon
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NORTH SOMERSET ARTS WEEK

Holy Trinity Church welcomed 12 exhibitors for North Somerset Arts Week, displaying
wonderful talents in all sorts of various media.
   Members of Holy Trinity provided refreshments throughout the nine-day event and
it was pleasure to meet so many people from the village and surrounding area,
marvelling in the skills shown by the exhibitors.
   We would like to thank all the refreshment helpers who made ‘it all work’ and enabled
£913.48 to be raised, which is going towards the work to improve the Holy Trinity car
park this summer.

Dave Mortimer

LIN, ANN AND HAZEL WITH
NS ARTIST DAWN COX
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GOBLIN COMBE

I hope you saw the bluebell display in the woods around us which was utterly stunning
and magical, as ever. Amongst the emerging woodland violets, we've also planted
over a hundred hedgerow trees and some baby oaks to replace the majestic one that
came down in the storms.
   We now have a big task to undertake in renovating the old 'cottage' building at the
Lodge site, and we're working away to raise money for this project which will take
some time. Meanwhile the inside of the main communal room is in dire need of a
refresh and we would love some volunteer help on Monday 2nd June from 10am -
2pm to help strip and repaint walls at Goblin Combe Lodge, Cleeve Hill Road, Cleeve,
BS40 5PP
   If you can spare some time, do come and help with this.  Please wear old clothes
and footwear, although we do have some painting overalls to lend if needed.  It would
be great if you could let me know if you're intending to come, so I can plan the tasks
and equipment needed. However, if you're not certain until the day, you'll still be
welcome! Tea, coffee, biscuits and chat will be provided as always.  And if you can't
come on this day (and it's short notice given the AAC publication dates) but would
like to be informed of other volunteer days, please let me know:
Rosie.Turner@groundwork.org.uk

FOCOS
(Friends Of Cleeve Over Sixties)

Winning numbers for the FOCOS lottery

1st March 53 Kath Hunt
29th March 19 Jean Ashman
5th April 18 Joan & George Stringer
26th April 21 Chris Waite
3rd May  9 Gill Roe

Congratulation to all our winners and, as ever, we are grateful to all our players as
the lottery underpins all our other fund raising.

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Winter flowering pansies and spring
flowering wallflowers should be
replaced with summer flowering
bedding plants now. They may still have
some blooms but they will quickly look
scruffy.
 Stake tall plants to give them support.

   Remove dead flower heads from roses
regularly
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CLEEVE WOMEN’S INSTITUTE

Cleeve Women’s Institute was set up in 1937.  February 18th was the formation
meeting attended by 50 women. The county secretary attended and gave a talk on
the aims and objectives of the WI movement. A committee was elected and my great
aunt was appointed secretary. I have the minutes of the meetings between 1937
-1939.  At the start of every meeting the hymn ‘Jerusalem” was sung and the meetings
ended with ‘God Save the King’.
 Below is a sample of the half year programme in 1937 and a photo of the members

in Circa 1939/1940. Perhaps some villagers recognise their grandmothers, great
Aunts or even Great Grandmothers!

 Meetings were to be held in the Village Hall, which had recently been built in the
grounds of Cleeve Court. The land had been given by Lord Sinclair.

 My aunt, Suzanne Clarke, can remember staying at Bickley with her aunt, Kate
Leman, and spending a lot of time making jam and bottling fruit during the war as
Bickley was a 'preservation centre' for the WI and therefore received extra sugar.

Elizabeth Vaughan

Owned by Nancy Ballard
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VE DAY CELEBRATED

The sacrifice made by everyone who fought for our Country together with those who
remained at home striving to maintain normality was recognised with a great turnout
at the village hall on Sunday 4th May.
   A cream tea was served with donations going to the Royal British Legion. The Hall
was decorated and iconic music of the 40's was played in the background.
   £200 was raised and will be sent to the British Legion who continue their sterling
work to support servicemen and women from all conflicts.

Steve Molloy
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STAR 65 BEREAVEMENT GROUP

Free and open drop in sessions to our
peer supported Bereavement and

Loss group every 2nd and 4th
Wednesday 4-6pm and Saturday

12-noon at 65 High Street, Nailsea.
Come and chat or just listen.

For information contact:
Pam Lambert 01275 462820

or 07977 9564
Gill Atkinson 07722 298550

COMMUNITY RESILIENCE

The Village Hall is the
assembly point and operating
base for the community
resilience team (when
mobilised) providing help
and assistance in an
emergency.

So if you need (or are willing to
offer) help in an emergency and
can not contact Community
Resilience by phone please go
along to the village hall.

Contact details for Community
Resilience can be found in
the directory at the back of
this magazine

AAC Advertising Rates
Eighth page - £52.50 p.a.
Quarter page - £105 p.a.
Half page - £185 p.a.
Full page - £290 p.a.
Back page - £370 p.a.

Interested? Contact us for details
5,000 copies published annually

and read by many more
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COURT DE WYCK CHURCH SCHOOL UPDATE

The new term has started with some fantastic trips taking place across the school.
Robin Class had a brilliant time visiting the Community Farm, where they enjoyed
getting hands-on with nature and learning more about food and farming. Kingfisher
and Kestrel Classes also had a fantastic day out at the Roman Baths, diving into
Roman history and enjoying everything the site had to offer.
   Owl and Goldfinch Classes headed off to the SS Great Britain to explore life aboard
the historic ship. This trip is always a favourite.
   A big thank you to all the staff involved in organising these visits, and to our parent
helpers for giving up their time to support us. These experiences are so valuable for
the children and help bring their learning to life in a way that really stays with them.
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UKRAINE DONATIONS

Hello and thank you to our fabulous, warm hearted and generous community.
   Yet again,  I received a bounty of donations for our Ukraine humanitarian aid appeal.
Thank you all so much.

 It would seem that word is getting out to further afield … “bravo” …. and I thought
it would be helpful for me to explain how I work as a hub.
   You, the donee, contact me via email terandlib@yahoo.co.uk     letting me know
what donations you have from the list below.    Please ALSO let me know a CONTACT
NUMBER. (If you’d like me to confirm anything please ask)
   I make a list in my book of: your name, email and contact number and donations
being offered.
   ONCE I have a sizeable amount of donations for Andy to collect from me I then
contact all of you with his Collection Date.
   Many days notice is given for you to bring your donations to me at :
32 Bishops Road, Cleeve BS494NG .   However, as I don’t have a garage for storage
I always appreciate the “bags” arriving as close to collection date as possible.
CURRENT ITEMS WANTED……………...please NO adult clothing at the moment.
SANITARY AND HYGIENE PRODUCTS..adult and children
MEDICAL..dressings, bandages, medicines, stoma bags, catheters, protein drinks,
etc.
MOBILITY AIDS..everything
BEDDING..duvets, blankets, pillows, sheets
Camp Beds, Yoga Mats etc. tents
TOWELS
BABY CLOTHES AND BABY BEDDING…..includes COTS
MICROWAVE OVENS
POTS, PANS AND CUTLERY
FRAGRANCE FREE CANDLES …for use in the trenches.  The larger Church candles
especially welcome.
   I look forward to hearing from you in due course and thank you again for your
continued support.

Libby

CLEEVE & CLAVERHAM MOTHERS’ UNION

The Cleeve & Claverham Mothers’ Union Worldwide Lunch will be held this year on
Tuesday 17th June, from 12noon until 2pm in Cleeve Village Hall. This event is
open to all.
   The meal will consist of a hot main course, choice of pudding and tea/coffee. There
will be a cake stall and a raffle.

This popular event is by ticket only, so a call to Lin on 838515 or Gill on 832917
will get you a ticket – priced at just £8
 Lifts are available, just ask Gill or Lin when you book.

   All proceeds are for the Mothers’ Union Worldwide Fund, which enables valuable
work to be carried out both in the UK and abroad.
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Celebrating our 75th Anniversary was the highlight of our year, with a club tournament
continuing over a 2-day weekend, BBQ, celebration cake, strawberries and cream
with the whole club and spectators coming along to cheer everyone on.
   The A and B teams were both promoted in the winter leagues and we won the
annual Goblin Combe Cup against Wrington.  We also hosted the Yeo Valley Lions
Junior Tournament. 
   The club organises all sorts of social events, raising money for improvements and
for a donation of £2000 to Macmillan Cancer Support. This year we’ve seen our
floodlights replaced with new LED lighting, a court has been replaced, new
windbreaks and a new logo design, signage and website have been installed. Thanks
to Bristol Airport for a grant to replace the court, National Grid for LED lights, Touts
for new Wind Breaks and Cutting Edge Signs for signage.
   Ours is a very friendly club offering tennis for people who haven’t played in years
(maybe since school) right through to experienced players who like to play in the
North Somerset League. We also have a qualified coach.  Try out our club play
sessions and see what you think: Sunday from 6pm for beginners; Sunday from 2pm
and Wednesday from 7pm for standard players; Junior sessions Fridays 6-7pm. First
two sessions are free. Every other Thursday we have friendly Table Tennis games.
If you are interested and want more information please feel free to contact the Club
Chairman Phil on 07971444501.

Phil Stackhouse

CLEEVE TENNIS CLUB

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Regularly remove side shoots from tomato plants [unless you have a bush variety]
and gradually increase watering and ventilation as they grow bigger and the days get
warmer. Support plants well and gradually remove the lower leaves as they turn
brown
   Some indoor plants that have outgrown their pots will benefit from being potted on
into larger pots this month. Don’t be afraid to knock plants out of their pots to take a
look at how the roots are doing
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CLEEVE PARISH COUNCIL

Council Meetings
Meetings are held in Cleeve Village Hall on the 2nd Tuesday of each month (except
August and December when no meetings are held).
  Details of meetings, agendas and minutes continue to be published on our website.
  You can access our website at www.cleeveparishcouncil.co.uk  or via this QR code

Our Chair of the Parish Council is Ronnie Morley your other Councillors being Colin
Knowles (Vice Chair), Hilary Burn and Marianne Pitman.
  Following May’s Council meeting we are also pleased to have been able to Co-Opt
and welcome 2 new Councillors, Mike Petersen and Carol Molloy.

Waste Collections and recycling

Changes to recycling and waste collections being introduced this summer by North
Somerset Council (NSC)
   For most households, black bin collections will switch from fortnightly to three-weekly
in June 2025, and a wider range of recycling materials will be collected every week,
including plastic bags and soft plastic wrapping.
 The changes will make recycling easier and reduce waste, and include:

• a new collection day for most households
• switching to three-weekly black bin collections
• plastic bags and soft plastic wrapping will start being collected.

Red recycling bags have already started being delivered to households for use
straightaway alongside their existing recycling boxes, and later this month (April)
NSC will be launching the new free North Somerset Council app.
   There is a huge amount of information on the NSC website at: www.n-
somerset.gov.uk/threeweekly.
   There is also a dedicated page just about the new red bags at https://n-
somerset.gov.uk/my.../bins-recycling/new-red-bag.
   If you have a question you can’t find an answer for, please send this to the recycling
and waste team at waste.strategy@n-somerset.gov.uk.
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Bristol Airport Noise complaints: There seems to be an increase in night flights and
you are encouraged to register your complaints directly with Bristol Airport.
   You can log noise complaints via https://www.bristolairport.co.uk/contact-and-
help/noise-and-environmental-concerns or alternatively you can write to: Bristol Airport,
Noise Complaints, Lulsgate House, Bristol, BS48 3DW.   Please provide information
including your name, address, date and time of incident, and relevant information.
   They will investigate any unusual disturbance from aircraft arriving and departing
Bristol Airport or flying in close proximity. All complaints are responded to and statistics
are publicly reported to the Airport Consultative Committee and recorded within Bristol
Airport’s, Annual Monitoring Report.
Facebook and Website   : You will find us on Facebook if you search Cleeve Parish
Council and like our page. We update various issues of local interest, and activities
of the Parish Council.
   We are also pleased to post a link on our website to view the current “All About
Cleeve” each month.

Andy Warren
Clerk to Cleeve Parish Council

I can be contacted on 07932 191964 and by email on
cleeveparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk www.cleeveparishcouncil.co.uk

TRINITY SINGERS

On Sunday June 8th Trinity Singers present an afternoon concert featuring two
celebrated works by the French composer Gabriel Fauré. The ‘Requiem’ and
‘Cantique de Jean Racine’ are among the best-loved works of late Romantic choral
repertoire — music that is both grand and intimate at the same moment, all the while
showcasing Fauré’s exceptional gift for beautiful melody.
   The concert, which starts at 3:30 pm at St Andrew’s Church, Congresbury, is
conducted by Andrew Tyrrell, with organist Claire Alsop.
 After the concert, audience members are invited to join the choir for tea and cake!

NAILSEA DISTRICT LEG CLUB

Prevention is better than cure and this very much applies to lower leg issues from
ulcers, varicose veins, pain,skin problems to rashes
   Nailsea District leg club runs a drop in clinic every Wednesday 9.00-12 noon at the
Tithe Barn, BS48 4NG for anyone registered with Tyntesfield Medical Group.
   Carole Brooke is only a phone call away to provide more information on 07954
302498.

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Plant outdoor tomatoes, ridge cucumbers, courgettes and marrows. These can all
be easily grown in large pots or grow bags on the patio.
   Most herbs will benefit from being cut fairly hard now. The young shoot tips are
generally the tastiest parts to use in cooking.
   There is still time to make a sowing of perpetual spinach leaf beet. This is a really
useful vegetable that can be harvested right through the winter
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POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES
Cleeve (Good News)
Tuesday & Friday 09.00 – 12.00
Claverham (Village Hall)
Monday & Wednesday 09.00 -12.00

LOCAL POST-BOX COLLECTION TIMES

Mon-Fri Sat.
Woodview Drive  9.00am 7.00am
Bishops Road 9.00am 7.00am
Main Road (Old PO) 9.00pm 7.00am
Yatton PO 5.45pm 11.15am
Congresbury PO 5.15pm 11.15am
Congresbury Broad St 5.30pm 9.00am
Backwell PO 5.30pm 12.15pm
Clevedon Delivery Office 6.00pm
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CLEEVE CRICKET CLUB

Cleeve Cricket Club has signed Botswana international cricket captain Karabo
Motlhanka as the club's overseas player for the 2025 season.  Karabo is an
experienced top order batter and bowls off-spin.  He has captained Botswana in all
but one of his 53 caps. The club hopes that Karabo's experience will be a big help
in Cleeve's bid to be promoted to the Bristol & District Premier League and to win
success in the season's T20 matches.
   Cleeve Cricket Club welcomes new members and is specifically looking for a 1st
team scorer.  This is a paid position and anyone interested should contact the club
via CleeveCC@yahoo.com

Stuart Williams (Club Secretary)

Karabo Motlhanka & Cleeve Club Captain Sam Williams

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Oxygenating weed in ponds may be getting out of hand now so thin it out but always
try to leave at least a third of the water surface covered to provide shade and shelter
for wildlife.
   Plant water lilies and other water plants this month. Make sure that water margin
and bog plants are getting enough water and add mulch to help.
   Autumn planted winter hardy onions and shallots may be ready to harvest at the
end of the month. Let the skins ripen thoroughly in the sun as they store better then.
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JUNE
Trinity Singers. June 8th. St Andrews Church, Congresbury. 3:30pm
Cleeve and Claverham Mothers Union Worldwide Lunch. June 17th. Cleeve Village

Hall. 12 noon - 2pm
Crafts and Cream Teas. June 21st - July 5th.  3 Bishop’s Mead BS49 4NH. 11am - 5pm

(except Thursdays)
Congresbury Singers. June 28th. War Memorial Hall, Congresbury. 7:30pm

ONGOING

Cleeve Knitting Knights. Sundays. Alterknit Universe. 1 - 5pm
Council Meetings. 2nd Tuesday each month except August and December. Cleeve

Village Hall. 7:30pm
Nailsea District Leg Club. Wednesdays. Nailsea Tithe Barn. For all registered

patients with Tyntesfield Medical Group. No appointments necessary. For details
ring Carole Brooke 07954 034989:30 - 11:30am

Welcome Room. Holy Trinity Church, Thursdays. Noon - 4pm

VILLAGE DIARY
of
EVENTS IN AND AROUND CLEEVE

LOCAL MARKETS
1st Saturday of month - Kingston Seymour
2nd Saturday of month - Kenn & Yatton
3rd Saturday of month - Claverham
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LOCAL DIRECTORY
ALL CODES 01934 UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED

Chemists Backwell (01275) 462386
 Yatton 832366
Claverham Meeting House and Cottage Tom & Margaret Leimdorfer 834663
Clavertots Gill Symes gsymes09@aol.com  07876413511
Cleeve Guides Helen Mortimer (01454) 771957
Cleeve Scouts/Cubs Steve Atrill 833912
Cleeve Toddlers Gill Symes gsymes09@aol.com  07876413511
Community Resilience  Steve Molloy 834412 / 07988 656023
 Ross Floyd (01275) 462211 / 07974 308398
Court de Wyck School Assc Sarah Palmer (01275) 462068
Cricket Club cleevecricketclub@outlook.com John Hance 07881 374958
Cricket Youth Team Carey Elswood cleevecc@yahoo.com
Dentist Cleeve 835753
Dog Training Mrs Herman 834498
Dog Warden - Environmentalprotectiongeneralenquiries@n-somerset.gov.Uk (01275) 888802
FOCOS Mrs Gill Roe 832917
Football (Sporting Weston Football) Gary Booth sportingwestonfc@gmail.com  07971 952705
Holy Trinity (Churchwardens) Dave Mortimer 838515
Holy Trinity (Team Ministry) c/o Team Office 832184
Leg Clinic Carole Brooke 07954 302498
 Sandy Riley (01275) 853547
Medical Centres Backwell (01275) 465100
 Yatton 839820
Mothers’ Union Andrea Stoddart 832458
Noise nuisance Noise Control Officer 634847
North Somerset Council (All Departments) 888888
Parochial Church Council Dave Mortimer 838515
Parish Council Andy Warren 07932 191964
Playing Field Trustees Alice Jones 877208
POLICE (NON-999 calls)  101
Post Offices Backwell (01275) 462721
 Yatton 832201
 Cleeve (Good News) 833295
 Claverham (Village Hall) 876581
Registrar Births, Marriages, Deaths 622669
Sinclair Pavilion (Bookings) Alice Jones 877208
 Colin Warren 07944 758510
Table Tennis Club Mr Mike Withyman 833986
Tennis Club cleevetennisclub@gmail.com 835150
Tennis Club Junior Coaching John Tate (johntatetennis@talk21.com)

(01275) 464373
Village Agent Maxine Gilman 07967 344766
Village Hall Bookings Mrs Gill Roe 832917
Village Hall Secretary Diana Cook 834621
YACWAG (Wildlife Action) Mr. Chris Moore 838282
Yatton History Society Mrs Marianne Pitman 838801
Yatton Horticultural Society Mrs Joan Pittock 832790
Yatton Music Society David Ford 830255
Yatton Ramblers Peter Marshall 833916

mailto:Environmentalprotectiongeneralenquiries@n-somerset.gov.Uk
mailto:sportingwestonfc@gmai.com
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